
Pollution Control Board to Consider Amendments to Nitrogen Oxide emissions 
Regulations 

The Illinois Pollution Control Board, on February 2, 2006, accepted for hearing a 
proposal to amend the regulations governing Nitrogen Oxide (NOx) emissions found at 
35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 217, Subparts A, T, U, and W.  The Illinois Environmental 
Protection Agency filed the rulemaking entitled In the Matter of:  NOx Trading Program:  
Amendments to 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 217 on January 19, 2006. 

The IEPA proposes updates to Part 217 to reflect recent amendments made by the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) to the Code of Federal Regulations 
concerning several test methods and procedures, and by the Illinois General Assembly to 
Section 9.9 of the Environmental Protection Act concerning the sale of NOx allowances 
and the repeal of the stay provisions.  The amendments are intended to ensure that the 
NOx budgets for both the Electrical Generating Unites (EGU) and the non-EGUs are not 
reduced by low-emitters in a way that was not anticipated at the time the rules were 
originally adopted by the Board.  The IEPA also proposes clarifications to the dates and 
timing of allocations designed to simplify the administration of the NOx Trading 
Program.  The IEPA asserts that this proposal does not change the emission limits or 
require new control devices on affected sources. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Website and may be downloaded from the Web 
without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s office at 
312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office: 

Dorothy Gunn, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 

James R. Thompson Center 
100 West Randolph Street 

Suite 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

For more information contact John Knittle at 217-278-3111 or email at 
knittlej@ipcb.state.il.us. 


